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USDA Policy, Information & Implementation Memos 
· TA 01-2017- Twenty-first Release of the Child Nutrition Database (CNDB)

· SP40-2017- 2017 Edition: Accommodating Children with Disabilities in the School Meal Programs
I.  Accommodating Children with Disabilities in the School Meal Programs Guidance
· SP39-2017- Local Agency Procurement Reviews for School Food Authorities (SFAs)

· SP37-2017- Flexibility for Co-Mingled Preschool Meals: Questions and Answers

· SP36-2017- 2017 Edition of the Eligibility Manual for School Meals

I.  2017 Eligibility Manual for School Meals (with updates highlighted)
II.  2017 Eligibility Manual for School Meals (not highlighted)
Additional Topics                   
· Food Safety Train-the-Trainer Event with ICN
· Training Materials and Resources

· New Manager Monday Calls

· Smart Snack Waiver
Resources
· Help Desk information for Primero Edge
· Nutrition Facts Sheets for Fruits, Vegetables, and Seafood

· New Unpaid Meal Charge Policy web page
· New Whole Grain-Rich and 1% Flavored Milk Exemption from
Grant Opportunities 
· Washington Dairy Council 
· School Grants for Healthy Kids 
USDA Policy, Information & Implementation Memos
· TA 01-2017- Twenty-first Release of the Child Nutrition Database (CNDB) This policy memo was released in the August bulletin. 
· SP40-2017- 2017 Edition: Accommodating Children with Disabilities in the School Meal Programs This policy memo was released in the August bulletin. 
Sponsors: This USDA Policy memo and attached updated guidance for School Food Service Professionals will help you understand the new meal modification requirements set forth by USDA and Americans with Disabilities Act of 1990. We also have an updated Medical Statement that you can find under the Special Needs in Child Nutrition Programs web page at: https://education.alaska.gov/tls/cnp/specneeds.html 
· SP39-2017- Local Agency Procurement Reviews for School Food Authorities (SFAs)
The policy memo was release in the July Bulletin.
Sponsors: This USDA Policy memo allows the state agency to create an alternate review cycle for the procurement review portion of the administrative review. As the state agency we are not creating an alternate review cycle. We will conduct the procurement reviews during the normal administrative review cycle as this will lessen the review burden of having to prepare for two separate reviews in two separate years.
SP37-2017- Flexibility for Co-Mingled Preschool Meals: Questions and Answers The policy memo was release in the July Bulletin.

Sponsors: This USDA Policy memo allows school districts that operate a preschool program the flexibility to still use a single menu when preschool students are served at the same time as K-5 students in the same eating area. Schools must follow the NSLP meal pattern requirements. If a school operated preschool program serves those students in the classroom away from the K-5 students then CACFP meal pattern should be used for those preschool students. Additionally school district operated preschool programs using the CACFP meal pattern must maintain the same documentation as the NSLP program requires (i.e. production records, labels, manufactory analysis, etc.). Please contact the state agency for additional questions.
SP36-2017- 2017 Edition of the Eligibility Manual for School Meals The policy memo was release in the July Bulletin.

Sponsors: This USDA Policy memo released the updated Eligibility for School Meals for program year 2017. This manual is very useful for your everyday questions on the requirements for processing household applications and general program information.
Additional Topics
· Food Safety Train-the-Trainer Event Join the Institute of Child Nutrition (ICN) for the Food Safety Train-the-Trainer Event on December 5-6, 2017, Holiday Inn San Diego Bayside in San Diego, California.

This event is for district directors and/or district trainers to receive materials and information to provide training in their home districts. 

Participants who complete this 12-hour Train-the-Trainer session will earn 12 continuing education units approved by the Commission on Dietetic Registration and the School Nutrition Association. Codes for USDA Professional Standards are listed on the certificate of completion.  Materials will be provided for each session. Participant travel expenses will be reimbursed according to ICN’s Participant Travel Policies and Procedures.
To register for this great training opportunity you will find the ICN Flyer under the September Bulletin at: https://education.alaska.gov/tls/cnp/NSLP9.html 
· Training Materials and Resources We have updated our School Nutrition Training webpage to include all of the trainings we covered on August 1st, and on the Web-X’s on Aug. 8th and 10th. The link to this web page is: https://education.alaska.gov/tls/cnp/NSLP1.html 
We also have a resources web page which you can find many program related information and more…and that link is: https://education.alaska.gov/tls/cnp/NSLP4.html 
Our State Child Nutrition Programs webpage is also a great resource for all kinds of useful information. That link is: https://education.alaska.gov/tls/cnp/ 
· New Manager Monday Calls New Manager Mondays are back! Our next New Manager’s Monday teleconference audio is on Sept. 18, 2017, these audios are not trainings but more of a platform for new and current staff to call in and ask questions, hear about resources, discuss processes or issues with a process, and receive reminders of program reports or deadlines.
Every other Monday at 1:30 pm we will cover different program topics that are taking place at the time or coming up soon. The first Monday’s topic on September 18, 2017 will be on: Procurement
To find the current Procurement Trainings go to our eLearning at: https://education.alaska.gov/ELearning/ 
eLearning: Provides trainings which can count towards your Professional Standards training hours. 
To join the call dial: 1-800-315-6338

Use the Access Code: 87091
We look forward to you joining us every other Monday begins September 18, 2017.
· Smart Snack Waiver This notice serves as a reminder that the waiver request process is an annual requirement; a new request form and all supporting documentation—including an Implementation Assessment of your Wellness Policy—must be submitted for approval each year. 
To find out more information on Smart Snacks including the waiver form and Competitive Foods you can check out our web page at: https://education.alaska.gov/tls/cnp/competfoods.html 
Resources
· Help Desk information for Primero Edge Terry Brown with Primero Edge is a great person to contact when you are having issues with the system during the week days, her contact information is Terri Brown Terri.Brown@primeroedge.com or you can call the customer care line at 866-442-6030 or email:customercare@primeroedge.com. 
· Nutrition Facts Sheets for Fruits, Vegetables, and Seafood here are some helpful nutrition facts for commonly purchased foods. https://www.fda.gov/Food/ucm063367.htm You can print them out and hang them up or use them as resources for menu planning.
Here is another web site with Nutrition Facts. http://www.wellnessproposals.com/nutrition/handouts/5-a-day/nutrition-facts.pdf 

· New Unpaid Meal Charge Policy You can find USDA Policies, guidance, and many helpful resources to help you create or enhance your Unpaid Meal Charge Policy on our new Unpaid Meal Charge Policy web page at: https://education.alaska.gov/tls/cnp/mealchargepolicy.html.
· New Whole Grain-Rich and 1% Flavored Milk Exemption form The implementation of the whole grain-rich requirement was phased in over a period of three SYs. Half of the grains offered in the National School Lunch Program (NSLP) were required to be at least whole grain-rich effective July 1, 2012 (SY 2012-2013). Half of the grains offered in the SBP were required to be at least whole grain-rich effective July 1, 2013 (SY 2013-2014). All grains offered in the NSLP and SBP were required to be at least whole grain-rich effective July 1, 2014 (SY 2014-2015).

The progression to offer all whole grain-rich grains in school meals represents a significant transition for industry, program operators, and students. The authority provided to Child Nutrition Programs (CNP) in Public Law 113-235 offers us to allow the opportunity to provide School Food Authorities (SFAs) that demonstrate hardship in procuring specific whole grain-rich products the ability to seek exemptions for one or more products. CNP may approve an SFA’ s exemption request for specific products if the SFA can demonstrate hardship(s) in procuring, preparing, or serving compliant whole grain-rich products that are accepted by students. The temporary exemptions are allowed for any type of grain product(s), (e.g., pasta, bread, brown rice, etc.) and for one or more different products. 

Finally, under Section 747(c) of the Appropriations Act, through SY 2017-2018, State agencies have the discretion to grant SFAs exemptions allowing service of low-fat (1-percent milk fat), flavored milk through the NSLP and the SBP and as a competitive food available for sale on campus during the school day. In order to qualify for the exemption, schools must demonstrate hardship by documenting a reduction in student milk consumption or an increase in school milk waste.
To request an exemption for any Whole Grain-Rich product or to be allowed to offer 1% Flavored milk in your lunch or breakfast programs you must submit an exemption form for approval. You may local this form at: https://education.alaska.gov/tls/cnp/NSLP9.html under the July Bulletin.
Grant Opportunities
	


· Washington Dairy Council offers two grants:
· Fuel Up to Play 60 (FUTP60) Grant: Increase the health and wellness of your students with up to $4,000 to implement sustainable physical fitness and nutrition strategies for your entire school. We can fund multiple schools within a district. Please contact us for more information. Fuel Up to Play 60 details. 
· Breakfast Grant: Increase your school breakfast participation! Up to $7,000 is available to support the enhancement and marketing of your school or school district's breakfast program. Support the learning in your district by implementing "recess before lunch". Funds are available to help build your existing program or start a new one. Please contact us for more information.
· School Grants for Healthy Kids $2500 grants for NSLP schools to purchase fresh (preferably local) fruits and vegetables. See website for more information and application: http://www.chefannfoundation.org/programs-and-grants/project-produce/. 
	Calendar of Upcoming Events & Deadlines

	Sept.15th                                         Annual Renewal for SY 2017-2018 is due
Oct. 1st                                             Verification of Household Applications begins




In accordance with Federal civil rights law and U.S. Department of Agriculture (USDA) civil rights regulations and policies, the USDA, its Agencies, offices, and employees, and institutions participating in or administering USDA programs are prohibited from discriminating based on race, color, national origin, sex, disability, age, or reprisal or retaliation for prior civil rights activity in any program or activity conducted or funded by USDA.  

Persons with disabilities who require alternative means of communication for program information (e.g. Braille, large print, audiotape, American Sign Language, etc.), should contact the Agency (State or local) where they applied for benefits.  Individuals who are deaf, hard of hearing or have speech disabilities may contact USDA through the Federal Relay Service at (800) 877-8339.  Additionally, program information may be made available in languages other than English.

To file a program complaint of discrimination, complete the USDA Program Discrimination Complaint Form, (AD-3027) found online at: http://www.ascr.usda.gov/complaint_filing_cust.html, and at any USDA office, or write a letter addressed to USDA and provide in the letter all of the information requested in the form. To request a copy of the complaint form, call (866) 632-9992. Submit your completed form or letter to USDA by: 

(1)
mail: 
U.S. Department of Agriculture 

Office of the Assistant Secretary for Civil Rights 

1400 Independence Avenue, SW 

Washington, D.C. 20250-9410; 

(2) 
fax:
(202) 690-7442; or 

(3) 
email: program.intake@usda.gov.
This institution is an equal opportunity provider.
LEAs are required, by regulation, to keep Bulletins, Instructions, and USDA Policy Memorandums for reference and to apply immediately the appropriate instruction to agency programs. Call Child Nutrition Programs if you need further clarification.
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